PRESS RELEASE

DIRECTORATE GENERAL PUBLIC RELATIONS (PAKISTAN NAVY) NAVAL HEADQUARTERS

Tel: 021- 48506127-8, 051-20062097

<u>DEPUTY CHIEF OF GENERAL STAFF TURKISH ARMED FORCES VISITS NAVAL</u> HEADQUARTERS, ISLAMABAD

<u>Islamabad, 16 February 2024:</u> Deputy Chief of General Staff Turkish Armed Forces, General Irfan Ozsert visited Naval Headquarters, Islamabad and Called-on Chief of the Naval Staff Admiral Naveed Ashraf.

During the meeting, matters of mutual interest including regional maritime security were discussed. The visiting dignitary appreciated and acknowledged Pakistan Navy's efforts and commitments in support of collaborative maritime security in the region. Both dignitaries appreciated the mutual cooperation in the field of defence production in general and successful projects of ships construction between Pakistan Navy and Turkiye on Transfer of Technology basis in particular.

Turkiye and Pakistan share deep-rooted bonds of friendship and brotherhood that date back in history. The visit of Chief of the General Staff Turkish Armed Forces will further enhance bilateral defence collaboration between the two countries.

DIRECTOR GENERAL PUBLIC RELATIONS (NAVY)



Chief of the Naval Staff Admiral Naveed Ashraf exchanging views with General Irfan Ozsert Dy Chief of General Staff Turkish Armed Forces at Naval Headquarters Islamabad